

# Resurrection Review

February 10, 2016 Volume 19, Issue 5 Office hours: Mon 12-3pm, Tues, Wed, Fri 9am-12pm, Thur 10-1pm

## Calendar of Events

## Wednesday, February 10

12:00 pm Ash Wednesday Service

6:00 pm Ash Wednesday Service

#### Thursday, February 11

5:30 pm YogiAlign

## Sunday, February 14

8:00 am Worship 10:00 am Worship

## Monday, February 15 OFFICE CLOSED

6:00pm Vestry Mtg

#### Tuesday, February 16

11:00 am Fiber Arts

#### Wednesday, February 17

6:00 pm Lenten Potluck Book Club

#### Thursday, February 18

5:30 pm YogiAlign

## Are you a Shepherd?

Who would have thought that used books could make such an impact on a little rural school in the Central American country of Belize? St. Matthew's Anglican School is in a village in the middle of orange groves where the average man makes \$1 per day. The schools in Belize (formerly British Honduras) are all private schools with the average tuition of about \$25 per child per year.

Ten years ago, we cobbled together several donated book shelves and began selling books donated by our fellow parishioners. The money goes into a coffee can, 50 cents and a dollar at a time. At the end of the year, we add up the sales and individual donations and apply for a Millennium Development Grants through the diocese. The grant matches our money at 50%.

This year we raised \$900. Can you believe it!! \$900!!

In the last nine years, Resurrection has sent \$10,009 to schools in Belize. Our gift last year paid for the repair of holes in the roof over their "canteen" kitchen and their boy's bathroom. It helped to fund their feeding program, because so many of the students arrive at school hungry, and it bought some curriculum necessities.

Jesus told his followers to, "Feed my sheep". Every time you bring a book or buy a book or make a donation, you are feeding his sheep, little lambs in Belize. You feed both their bodies and their minds. What a blessing you are!

You are a blessing to us, too. Thank you for 10 wonderful years with this project!

Lynn and Ralph Schmidt



First Sunday of Lent

#### **UPDATE ON THE SEWER WORK 1-31-16**

- Tile and carpet has been removed for affected area
- All daycare items have been removed from the area
- Basement affected areas have been sanitized
- We have an insurance claim number but nothing further as to the amount that will be covered
- All the toys that were downstairs have to be cleaned and sanitized per the head of daycares in the area we are getting that done.
- We are getting more bids for the removal/replacement of the bad pipe and re-hooking up the sewer
- Thanks for all your patience and understand.

## Ash Wednesday

Join us for our Ash Wednesday service on February 10th at 12:00pm and 6:00 pm.



# In Thanksgiving for the Ministry of Jim & Gloria Waggoner

Everliving God, we thank you for the ministry of Jim & Gloria Waggoner among us. We are grateful for the faith, hospitality, hope, and humor they have shared with us. Watch over them, we pray, as they begin a new chapter in their lives. Lead them to new adventures and new friendships, confident of your love and the love and appreciation of their diocesan family, through Jesus Christ our Lord, Amen.



## **Vestry Meeting**

The Vestry meeting for February has been moved to the  $15^{\text{th}}$  at 6:00 pm.



#### Lenten Potluck Book Club

Dear Friends.

OK, here is what we are offering for our Lenten series this year. We will be reading and discussing Martin Laird's book INTO THE SILENT LAND: A Guide to the Christian Practice of Contemplation. Laird encourages us with practical skills for learning how to pray. I addition Adam will lead us in study of stories in the Gospels about Jesus' temptation, his journey to Jerusalem, and his suffering and death.

We hope you can join us. Potluck starts at 6, and our study group meets in the parish hall from 7-8 pm. Please call Jill at 926-6450 by this Friday if you would like us order INTO THE SILENT LAND. The cost is \$11. Let me (Linda) know if you would be interested in scholarship help. Also, come even if you haven't had a chance to read them. We can also learn from each other's faith journeys.



## Souper Bowl of Caring

What an amazing Super Bowl! Even if you weren't a fan of the Panthers or Broncos, Super Bowl 50 was filled with some great plays and a wonderful end to Manning's career (if that's what he chooses).

Souper Bowl 50 at Resurrection however, played out a little different. It was a close race between the Panthers, Broncos, and (for those of you who attended) the Seahawks. In the end we were able to raise \$62 with the Seahawks winning. Thanks to everyone who cast their vote. These donations will help Meals on Wheels in many ways.

#### **Discernment Committee**

Our Discernment Committee will begin on Monday the 15<sup>th</sup> at 6:30 PM at the Church. Please bring a bible. If you don't have one we will provide one for you. Materials will be handed out on the first night.

Be prepared to share information and to listen to others as they share.

Thanks, Scott

## New to Our Church?

If you are new to our church, we'd like to get to know you more and make sure you are receiving important information about the church events. Please feel free to contact the office and let Jill know you would like to subscribe to the newsletter. 509-926-6450

## Assisting with Worship February 14

SubDeacon:

8am: John Sahr 10am: Linda Bordwell

*LEM*: 8am: Scott Oakshott

10am: Jeremy Armstrong

Lectors:

8am: Cleo Clizer toam: Karen Gertson

**Acolytes:** Lenore Hartwig

Lila Hartwig

Ushers: Tim Lape

Scott Oakshott

Altar Guild: Sharon Morrison

Lucia Hubbard

Counters: Karen Gertson

Merry Young

## YogAlign

Have you ever wanted to try Yoga? Or wanted to start taking classes again? Lynn Weedmark will continue her YogAlign class at the Episcopal Church of the Resurrection in 2016. This class will take place every Thursday from 5:30-6:30pm and best of all it is FREE. All fitness levels and ages are welcome!

## **CONTACTS**

## Rev. Linda Bartholomew

Lbartholomew1951@gmail.com Office Hours: By Appt only. Sr. Warden: Martha Sherwin

<u>pfsherwin@yahoo.com</u> / (509)979-2204 (h)

Pastoral Care: Linda Bordwell

(509) 466-6631 (h)

(509) 638-7015 (c)

## **Church Leadership**

#### **Bishop**

The Rt. Rev. James E. Waggoner Jr.

PriestRev. Linda BartholomewSr. WardenMartha SherwinJr. WardenDave NewtonFinanceChuck SchmitzNew MembersMerry YoungWorshipPat Munts

**Community Life** 

EducationScott OakshottYouth MinisterMaura BuzbyOutreachCarol AllenCommunicationsRichard Chan

Please send all correspondence (especially monetary) to:

PO BOX 14771 Spokane, WA 99214

## **Lessons for February 14**

**FIRST LESSON:** (Deuteronomy 26:1-11) The Lord's mighty salvation of Israel from slavery in Egypt is recalled, and the people are bid to offer in thanksgiving the first fruits of their fields.

**PSALM:** (Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16) A hymn of trust in the Lord. He will guard and deliver the one who loves and seeks refuge with him.

**SECOND LESSON:** (Romans 10:8b-13) Paul teaches that the word of faith is a gift to us; by it we make our saving confession that Jesus is Lord and that God raised him from the dead.

**GOSPEL:** (Luke 4:1-13) The story of temptations of Jesus by the devil.



Episcopal Church of the Resurrection 15319 E 8th Ave Spokane Valley, WA 99037 509-926-6450 office@resurrectionspokane.org